
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

February 11, 1987 

The meeting of the Natural Resources Committee was called to 
order by Chairman Tom Jones on February 11, 1987, at 1:00 
p.m. in Room 312 of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All committee members were present with the 
exception of Rep. Peterson who was excused. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 631: Rep. Harriet Hayne, District #10, 
sponsor, stated this is a little oil and gas conservation 
board bill. She stated she is carrying the bill for the 
board, and these members want to reduce the size of their 
board from seven to five. They feel that this size board 
will have a more efficient, respective operation and also 
save money in the board member's travel and other expenses. 

PROPONENTS: DON LEE, attorney from Shelby, Montana and 
President of the Montana Oil and Gas Association. He stated 
this organization is a group of approximately 80 members 
comprised of companies, individuals in surrounding counties, 
and oil and gas industry organizations are comprised of 
users,o third party service companies, etc. He stated they 
are in support of the bill, for a variety of reasons, the 
major reason being that, reducing the board from seven to 
five members will result in more economically, efficient to 
the board, and it will not adversely affect the board in any 
way at all in their opinion, or the operation of the board. 
He stated they see a cost saving measure in reducing the 
board to five members, and projected at about $3,800 saved, 
but if every governmental agency or board would reduce its 
budget on a proportionate percentage basis, there would be a 
large stake. Even though it appears small, it is a savings, 
and In these dire economic times faced by the State of 
Montana any savings is welcome. He stated in his opinion, 
this would have no adverse affect whatsoever on the board 
and its operations. He urged the committee to give this 
bill a favorable recommendation. 

DOUG ABELIN, representing the Montana Oil and Gas Associa­
tion, submitted testimony (Exhibit 1). He stated the board 
would consist of five members, two from Oil and Gas indus­
tries, with three years experience producing oil and gas; 
one landowner and/or mineral owner, living within oil and/or 
gas producing counties, but not associated with the oil and 
gas industry; and two members of the public at large. These 
members are all chosen by the Governor, as prescribed in the 
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mine, therefore, it is in the operator I s best interest to 
mine the large material, in order to test the continuity of 
the material they are working with. So the amendment 
proposed here will allow initial mining under the small 
miners exclusion, and will reduce the number of failures of 
~cer mines, which reach the operating permit level. The 
third area that deals with federal mining law requires that 
claimants on untapped mining claims, on federal lands, must 
perform $100 worth of work for his claim each year, and the 
current provision for this activity in the act, is the 
exploration license, which requires a reclamation bond and 
field inspection by the Department staff. It is probably 
that there are hundreds or even thousands of claimants who 
have small claim groups, ten or less claims, that have to 
validate those claims each year by performing the assessed 
work. So what is proposed in this bill is to add a prospec­
tor IS permit, and the feeling of the department is, this 
prospector I s permit would reduce the staff time necessary 
for monitoring those claims, while at the same time main­
taining consistency within the act. 

PROPONENTS: DENNIS HEMMER, Director, Department of State 
Lands, submitted testimony (Exhibit 2). He stated there are 
several changes proposed to this act in order to provide 
more practical regulation for mining operations under the 
Act. These changes will result in a more consistent and 
realistic regulatory approach regarding exploration, extrac­
tion and beneficiation of these resources. He felt Rep. 
Ream did an excellent job of explaining what the bill 
proposes to change, and did not want to repeat, however, did 
want to point out, that the Department agrees totally with 
the concept of the bill. He stated another of the proposed 
changes relates to the federal mining law which requires a 
minerals claimant to perform a minimum amount of work on 
unpatented claims each year. Finally, current regulation 
denies the Small Miner Exclusion for those operators who 
presently have an operating permit issued by the Department. 
Additional mines proposed by these operators are required to 
obtain an operating permit regardless of how nominal the 
mining impacts may be. DSL supports this legislation, and 
with that he urged the committee to give this bill a do 
pass. 

GARY LANGLEY, Executive Director, Montana Mining Associa­
tion, stated the most important aspect of this bill is to 
try and get more control regarding the use of cyanide, 
particularly by those who are untrained in the proper uses 
of cyanide during operations. The improper use of cyanide 
in the last few years has caused environmental problems, in 
the sense that there has been some rather significant water 
pollution by small operations resulting from the improper 
use of cyanide, so this would hopefully take care of this 



Natural Resources Committee 
February 11, 1987 
Page 2 

law. He stated they feel a five member board has proven 
sufficient in the past, and because of the oil slump, 
resul ting in reduced work load, it is proper to ask for a 
two member reduction as a costs savings. Mr. Abelin pointed 
out, that with only two oil and gas related members, other 
groups should be able to be represented, if proper lobbying 
is done by concerned groups wishing to gain membership on 
the board. He urged the committee to give this bill favor­
able recommendation. 

NO OPPONENTS 

NO QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMITTEE 

IN CLOSING, Rep. Hayne thanked the committee for their time 
and consideration of her bill, and hoped the committee would 
see fit to pass the bill. 

HEARING CLOSED ON HB 631. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 629: Rep. Bob Ream, District 54, sponsor, 
stated this is at the request of the Department of State 
Lands. He stated this is a bill that deals with the Hard 
Rock Mining Act and does make some changes in that act. The 
changes that are made, do improve the act and do improve the 
Department's ability to work within the act, within the 
mining industry in the State. He stated there are really 
three basic issues that are dealt with in HB 629. First of 
all, the small miners exclusion does currently allow certain 
operations that involve re-agents, like cyanide, to fall 
under the small miner's exclusion. However, some of those 
operations are constructed and operated in a manner that is 
not environmentally sound, and in some cases they have 
potential of being fairly severe. They are now outside the 
jurisdiction of the act, as least as small miners are 
concerned. So, one of the issues is in fact, to address 
this problem and minimize environmental impacts from future 
small operators. What is proposed here, is that small 
operations which use these re-agents be required to obtain 
an operating permit, regardless of the size of the opera­
tion. The second issue has to do with the exclusion itself 
and currently an operator is disqualified from acquiring 
this small miner's exclusion, if the operator already has an 
approved operating permit. In other words, if they have an 
operating permit in one part of the State, and they open a 
small operation in another part of the state, that may have 
a minimal impact, the Department still has to go through the 
entire exhausting review process, even though that particu­
~ar operation might have minimal impact. So it does ease up 
the administration in this case. He stated in some cases, 
placer mines are involved, in the second issue, and it is 
difficul t to evaluate the economic liability of a placer 
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commi ttee the extensive documentation including a cultural 
resource inventory is included (Exhibit No.5). She then 
stated to summarize their feelings, she stated the permit 
and the bonding required for an operating permit would 
either stop the small operator, force him to go to another 
state, or force him into non-compliance with the law. A 
small miner who seeks to mill must have a Ground water 
Pollution Control Permit which spells out his requirements. 
The relatively few tons of a small mine operation has 
damaged no one. The potential hazards are the operations 
with thousands of tons of solution. They are an ever 
present threat to ground water for many miles around. HB 
629 would severely burden the present meager staff of the 
Hard Rock Mining Division to the point of bogging it down so 
that no one would receive adequate service. The passage of 
this bill will require funding and it is asked if it should 
have a fiscal note. Such legislation during a time of tight 
money would certainly not be needed and would be inappropri­
ate. She urged the committee to kill this bill. 

RUSSELL DUGDALE, a member of the Southwest Montana Mining 
Development, with a small mine, and he voiced his opposition 
to the bill, stating this puts pressure on the small miner, 
and his biggest concern was that, he felt it would indeed, 
put many small miners out of business, due to the bonding 
requirements. He asked the committee to not pass this bill. 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 629: REP. RANEY 
asked Rep. Ream to address the concern expressed by the 
opponents. 

REP. REAM stated he felt Dennis Hemmer could better address 
this question, however, from his standpoint, he felt the 
bill before the committee does several things, one of which 
tightens up some provisions as they suggested and loosens up 
others, as was also suggested, regarding the prospector's 
permi t. He stated this does not exclude the people from 
doing the mining and using those re-agents, they just do not 
qualify for the small miner's exclusion. 

MR. HEMMER, stated it will increase the cost of doing 
business, when you fall under the exclusion, because you 
will have a bond and you will also have to have an applica­
tion for a permit. He stated the application will be an 
advantage as far as the Department is concerned, due to the 
problem they have been running into now, is by the time the 
miner walks in the door, they have been operating under the 
exclusion for a long time, so they have bonds, they have 
solutions sitting out there, and the Department at this 
point, cannot fix it. But it will impose an impact on the 
small miner, because they will have to get a bond and will 
have to put together an operating permit. 
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problem by requiring these miners to apply for an operating 
permit. He stated they firmly believe in the small miner's 
exclusion and believe in the concept of private property 
rights and the process of self initiation. They also feel 
included in those rights is a point of health and safety as 
being affected, and for that reason, their association does 
support these amendments to HB 629. 

DON JENKINS, representing the Golden Sunlight Mine near 
Whitehall, voiced support for this bill, and stated as most 
people the Golden Sunlight Mine is the largest producer of 
gold today in the state of Montana. He stated although in 
some cases, requirement for the annual assessment and a few 
small mining operations become somewhat perplexed on proce­
dures, with these proposed amendments, he feels the safety 
aspect and the simplified administrative process by the 
Department of State Lands for services far outweighs those 
perplexities. He stated those in the mining industry 
certainly do not want to degredate our environment any more 
than necessary, and he felt the amendments to the bill would 
do this or help to do this. He urged the committee to look 
favorably on the amendment to HB 629. 

GEORGE OCHENSKI, representing the Montana Environmental 
Information Center, stated MEIC does sllpport the amendments 
to this bill, and he hopes the committee would do the same. 

RUSS BROWN, representing the Northern Plains Resource 
Council stated they do support the proposed amendments to 
the bill, and urged the committee to look favorably on them. 

STEVE PILCHER, representing the Montana Department of Health 
and Environmental Sciences, stated their department does 
support the proposed amendments to the bill, especially the 
portion that would deal with the exclusion of the small 
miner. 

REP. ED GRADY, co-sponsor, stated for the record, he felt 
the amendments proposed would certainly make the bill more 
workable for the small miners involved. He urged the 
committee's support of the bill. 

JOHN S. FITZPATRICK, Manager of Administration, Pegasus Gold 
Corporation, submitted testimony in support of this legisla­
tion (Exhibit No.3) . 

OPPONENTS: ~ffiRY ANN SHARON, representing the Southwest 
Montana Mining Development and Investment Council, submitted 
testimony (Exhibit No.4). She stated this bill would 
require every small miner who seeks to treat ore to secure 
an operating permit. She then distributed a. copy of an 
operating permit issued in 1986, and pointed out to the 
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DISCUSSION: 

REP. GRADY asked Rep. Addy to explain what is different 
about this bill than what is already going on. He felt this 
bill was going much too broad than what he felt was really 
necessary. 

REP. RANEY stated he felt there was a big difference here, 
and he stated to him eminent domain should be something that 
is in the definite interest of the public and in this case, 
it is similar to one landowner versus another, where one 
goes over the top of another, and he stated it seems to him, 
that before you go in and explore to find out if you can, in 
fact, pull oil out of the ground, you should be able to 
ascertain before hand that people in your way will give that 
landowner at least that much. 

REP. GRADY stated it is not really a matter of money, 
however, it is a matter of one individual completely stop­
ping another individual from developing his resource, and it 
is the resource that the public uses. He stated we are 
doing it with every other thing in the bill, and he could 
not see why it was not being done with these underground 
pipelines. 

REP. ASAY stated he felt this would indeed involve personal 
disputes and difficulties through political action. He 
stated we just do not need to run the government to settle 
our personal disputes, emphasizing he felt this was the case 
with this bill, and he does not think this is the place to 
settle people's disputes. 

QUESTION was then called on the DO NOT PASS motion. The 
motion CARRIED, with Reps. Grady, Roth, Smith and Jones 
voting NO. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 397: Rep. Cobb moved to reconsider action on 
HB 39 7 • He then distributed amendments to the committee 
(Exhibit No.6). He then explained the amendments basically 
state, if they cannot get 75% of the landowners or 75% of 
the property for the centerline location, and they do not 
agree to the right-of-way, they have to go back to the Major 
Facility Siting Act, which \vill force the company to go out 
and have direct communication one on one with the property 
owner. It would still involve eminent domain here, however, 
due to the fact that the Major Facility Siting Act is 
already eminent domain in this act. 

REP. HARPER asked Rep. Cobb if this stated percentage, and 
also wondered then, why would not it be an advantage to the 
utilities to be encouraged to ignore small landowners which 
really do not add up to their 75% at all, simply wasting 
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REP. RANEY asked Ms. Sharon, if indeed, we are going to put 
some people out of business if we pass this bill. 

MS. SHARON stated that it would put a hardship on the small 
miners who would have trouble meeting the bond requirement. 
The amount they would have to put up in order to get an 
operating permit, would most likely have a very negative 
effect on especially the small miner. 

REP. ASAY asked Ms. Sharon, due to the fact that this 
problem does exist for small miner, he wondered if she had 
any alternative proposals that may address these concerns. 
She stated she would feel more comfortable if Mr. Dougdale 
addressed this question. 

MR. DOUGDALE stated the protection of the environment is 
high on everyone's mind. He stated as responsible citizens 
and engineers which is what is looked at from an economic, 
as well as environmental standpoint. He stated they do not 
have a strong objection to DSL' s proposals, however, the 
solution to the problem should be done without assessing a 
financial burden to the small miner. With the price of gold 
the way it is, we can probably address the commencement of 
several small miner's activities in the State. 

REP. KADAS asked what would the small miner be looking at in 
terms of how much these bonds would cost. 

MR. HEMMER stated that is a difficult question, due to the 
fact that everyone of them is site specific. He felt it 
would be approximately between $25,000 and $75,000 for the 
bond. 

IN CLOSING, REP. REAM stated that we have seen technological 
changes in the mining industry, and he stated it is time to 
make some changes in the Act. He believes this bill does 
address several issues, but he re-emphasized that it does it 
some >,'lays allow more flexibility in the law, and in other 
ways tic;h tens it up. He urged the comrni ttee to give this 
bill favorable recommendation. 

HEARING CLOSED ON HB 629. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 124: Rep. Raney moved HJR 24 DO 
PASS. 

Question was then called, the motion CARRIED unanimously. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 616: Rep. Addy moved HB 66 DO NOT PASS. 
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REP. ADDY stated he felt he would rather use the land then 
the landowners because in the situation she had just de­
scribed, there are those people that own 20 miles of the 
land, and he stated held rather us be the amount of proper­
ty. 

REP. COBB then stated he felt it would be easier to do it 
this way, and involve the land, hopefully to alleviate some 
of the conflicts as she had described. 

REP. SIMON spoke in favor of the amendment stating he felt 
it was important to have that right-of-way, and with the 
requirement of having 180 day notice before acquiring the 
right-of-way, and notice requirement to everyone that may be 
affected. He stated now this amendment states, the only way 
they can get out from under the Major Facility Siting Act, 
is to go out and agree with 75% of the landowners, only 
property owners along that route, and to get the 
right-of-way, in order to get out from under this act. 

REP. GRADY spoke in favor of the amendment for many of the 
same reasons. However, he stated property may be stated 
better than the landowners, because presently, most of these 
power lines are getting into some of the smaller areas, with 
subdivisions. @hen talking about property owners, you could 
be talking about a large amount of people, with these 
smaller areas involving more people, and when it addresses 
property owners, he felt you could be talking about every 
individual with property on that line. 

REP. HARPER asked Rep. Cobb if he would have objections to 
making a slight amendment to his amendment, by changing 
IIresidents li to lIowners". Secondly, looking at the end of 
the sentence, you could state 75% of the land as going with 
the original amendment, have agreed with the utilties 
preferred centerline, and he stated it is one thing to agree 
with the route they want to take, but it is another thing to 
agree with one of their options. The way it would read now, 
is 75% of the land or the persons who own 75% of the land, 
agree with this thing they are out from under the act. 

REP. COBB stated he had no objection regarding changing 
"owners" to II residents" , as proposed by Rep. Harper. He 
stated however, he would prefer just stating centerline 
across the property there, their own individual property, 
and not deciding what someone else I s property five miles 
down the road is. 

REP. HARPER stated this makes sense to him, agreed with Cobb 
and felt they would leave this up to Hugh for the final 
draft. 
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time, ~nd why does not it encourage them only to go to big 
landowners, and asked what would be against that affect 
coming about as a result of this bill being passed. 

REP. COBB stated he felt they would favor the big landown­
ers, and he guessed they would, but he was not positive they 
were going to. If it were himself, he stated he most likely 
would, go to the landowners if you have to get the 75%, but 
we are trying to address a concern about notice to landown­
ers, and hopefully this will happen. 

QUESTION was then called on 
reconsider action on HB 397. 
lye 

the motion by Rep. Cobb to 
The motion CARRIED unanimous-

REP. COBB then moved the amendments to HB 397 DO PASS. 

REP. KADAS reconfirmed that one amendment had already been 
passed on the bill, and he asked how the first amendment and 
this amendment match. 

STAFF RESEARCHER HUGH ZACKHEIM stated the amendments match 
properly on page 4, line 12, and stated the figure at the 
end of line 12 would now read; "115". He stated on page 5, 
following line 14, a new section was added and that section 
would read "that when a person plans to construct an elec­
tric transmission line, or associated facilities of a 
designed capacity of more than 69 kilovolts, and up to and 
including 115 kilovolts, which is more than ten miles in 
length, public notice must be provided to persons residing 
in the area, in which any portion of the transmission 
facility may be located. This notice must be made no fewer 
that 180 days prior to commencement of acquisition of 
right-of-way by publication of a summary describing the 
transmission facility and the proposed location of the 
facility in those newspapers that will substantially inform 
those person of the construction". He emphasized this would 
alleviate conflicts, and also pointed out the committee had 
attached the notice provision and changed the kilovoltage to 
115 in previous action on HB 397. 

REP. MILES had concerns with the language being proposed by 
Rep. Cobb and asked him to please explain why he had pro­
posed 75% of the property, instead of 75% of the landowners, 
being curious as to how you would handle a situation where a 
100 mile stretch, with maybe one person owning 80 miles of 
it, and the other four or five landowners may have smaller 
sections, but one person could overrule all the other 
landowners, and she stated she just doesn't want to get into 
the case of property versus the property owners. 
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REP. HARPER asked Rep. Addy if he thought the environmental 
impact would minimize, if the bill was passed in its origi­
nal form, or with these kinds of amendments in his opinion 
should be subjacated to the interest of the landowners. He 
asked which he felt more fair. 

REP. ADDY stating if you are looking at the whole purpose of 
the Major Facility Siting Act, he thinks the bill would be 
better without the amendments. 

REP. GRADY stated he feels this addresses what the argument 
was about in the hearing, the landowner. He stated Rep. 
Harper got on that right away and was trying to protect the 
landowner, and we have done that to this. He felt something 
should be left up to the landowner, especially with these 
lines going right through their property. 

QUESTION was called on the proposed amendments. A roll call 
vote was requested by the Chairman. The motion CARRIED, 
13-5. 

REP. COBB then moved HB 397 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question 
was then called. The committee asked for a roll call vote. 
The motion CARRIED 10-8. See Standing Committee Report Nos. 
1-7. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 416: Rep. Grady moved HB 416 DO PASS. 

REP. GRADY stated there had been amendments proposed, to 
include the small tanks. he stated he did not agree with 
the inclusion of smaller underground tanks last session, and 
he would not now. He felt the bill as is, is very well 
written. 

REP. SIMON stated there had been concerns voiced about the 
language concerning the more stringent regulations which 
appear on page 9 of the bill. He stated testimony was that 
this would suggest tougher regulations, but it was probably 
not necessary to have stricter regulations than the federal. 
We then r:loved to amend on page 2, line 15, strike "or more 
str inger_ t", which would make it equal to the federal pro­
gram, i~ order to meet the needs of Montana. 

REP. MILES disagreed with the amendment, and stated she 
proposed to replace the word "stringent" with the word 
"comprehensive" which would lesson the language, however, 
not making the regulations tougher. 

QUESTION was then called, on the amendment proposed by Rep. 
Miles. The motion CARRIED, with Rep. Cobb voting NO. See 
Standing Committee Report Nos. 1-2. 
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REP. RDSSELL stated it seems as if the committee were making 
concessions in order to get this bill through. She wondered 
if the requirement is to have 75%, then why not just go 
ahead and go under the Major Facility Siting Act, commenting 
she felt this was the major purpose of the act. 

REP. COBB stated currently the law states that if you are 
above 9, your are automatically under the Major Facility 
Siting Act, where all the people have right-of-way agreement 
or not. What this bill does, is take anything below 115 our 
of the facility siting act, unless more than 25% of the 
landowners object to it, then they would go back under the 
Major Facility Siting Act. 

REP. MILES had concerns about the notification process, and 
wondered if an amendment would help clarify the need for the 
notification requirements to the Department of Natural 
Resources. 

REP. COBB stated he felt this could possibly be solved with 
an amendment and he would leave this up to Hugh to draft if 
the committee so decided. 

REP. SIMON stated in considering this, and if everything 
comes to an agreement regarding the landowners, and we do 
not have to go through the Major Facility Siting Act, he 
asked why do we have to make sure the Department of Natural 
Resources has to be notified. 

REP. COBB stated if it was agreeable to the committee, when 
the 180 day notice is received, a clause could be included 
to let DNRC know that the 180 day notice was given. 

REP. ADDY stated his problem with the amendment is he feels 
the amendment defeats the central purpose of the Major 
Facility Siting Act. Because the inquiry is no longer, he 
asked Hhat is the minimal environmental impact that we can 
design this centerline with. The question is, which way 
will ;6 ~ agree, and if that is the maximum environmental 
damage, the consensus is, "the heck with it, we are going 
that way instead of this way". 

He stated if we go with the amendment, with this environmen­
tal consideration in facilities like this, we can just kiss 
them goodbye. 

REP. COBB then moved the question on the amendments includ­
ing the amendment proposed on notification to DNRC. 

REP. HARPER asked Rep. Addy if he thought the environmental 
impact would minimize, if the bill was passed in its origi­
nal form, or with these kinds .~ amendments in his opinion 



:",y U ... t~9ht thlt IIInvh"CJhblilllt .. l 
NHlU.I!~ •.. U . tlHt ~Ul NU "' ..... "1 ill 1. t.I; u&.".1 'J l ~ 

. klJ\4. CI' ... ndIMIllh in hh o,)ud.vlI 
.;':,,_]lICl1,'''. iO"-' iatlU' •• t "" t.". IllnduWH'H... 11<.1 

_Jr.I.h. 

:".~.I'.llilll it 1au ar- 100"1n9 at ~h. whl,;llt" puqJi...,u uf 
.,,, .... AQ\, JUt thinK. t.ho bill "~lulJ I ... , 

_~M.<"HIIft~. '" .... ~~ •. 
• ~.id twa , .. 1.1 c.hi. ~,h· ••••• wh.t thw CU:'JUI)I","t 

;J ....... ""', tn. 1..,m1lNl ... u·, 111.1 bLotlH.l "up • 
.. ..... , r4.,a.&i ·'-'.Y .n4 ..... t.ry.;. .. .., tu lllulu~:" lIu • 
.... .,. t4a •• dOA* th.t to thh. lh. full 1I0011Utldll'J 
. ie" \IP ~ tb4I. hn4ovnl'r, .... v~c till 1)' with thwliIW 
.f"' .... \b,o.,t9b ~.l¥ pIO,.Ut:.)' • 

. ', 
QUlU't'1Cl1 .. " "11.., " .. \btI 5'"opoli .. 4 AJlllillldllllfnt..., A, '" 11 ", .. II 

..... " •• ,.t b~ tb. ChdnlAn, Th. IIlol1un ~~!!.!~I!.1 

NI •• ltMll 119"*' UI lI1 no J'~I.H3 1..0 1."'(;; t1l)I':U, Ou·".t..hlll 
.. ... C.llN. \'b. OOMlt."IiI.,· .. ~.nui-; .. rCJn !JaU vol,u • 
. ~ ........ R6!!11e 10 .. a • • •• ahJl'H.rll~ COIlIl4litt"", '''II.un NOb. 
1 .. , .. , ." .'. . 

........ -JUt 19,. fit- "p. Glady IbUv .. a lilt 411. lliLl'~, 

..,.'; GlADY., ',t..tAd tn.,. h.d b4lutn amCndlll'-lntll lirol'Oloud I tu 
1AO". \he ... U ian... h •• tat .. " hu did 'HIt 6l<J''"'U wHh 
.~ LNh.I.on 0' ... u.." W\4ef\lfo"nd t ... AIi l .. t hlililull, .... 11<.1 
"'W\aW taG" IWW, ... f.lt t.n. 1011.11 4111 h, ill Vt;;!y w.d.l 
·"fU~ •• 

.... • ¥MOM ....... - t.b .... had bftn cOnc .. ,n. yg1Ctld lIt;Qut tilt;; 
~&bf""'GO"o.l'n1at th IIoOr. 1I\.{l.n'J"nt uloIUliat1.ulIIl wlaiell 
.~ .. ",",0 , 01 .tho bUl, U •• t.atuu tuUulOny wu lhat 
u.l.., WfN14.,'WI"" ~h.' ng",hUolUh kiut 1t w/u L.H.il; .. lJly 
DO'..,. ..... ' too bay •• sdct~ ... · U9lihtioll. th.ul thu hal""",l. 

.... ~,MV" to ... 1\4 Gn p«l'iJ" 2, l1n. U, .U'!~1it "Ut.' IlIUl41 

.... r'" ..... , _Lob wouW au. It "'Iud to t.ho h,lIolul lJ~U~ 
,,, .. , ..... .,.,., t.o ...... tb. ".1114. of HOlitAna. 

"'.':.,'\", 

." , 

\ 





DAILY ROLL CALL 

~.z\TURAT! RESOURCES COMMITTEE 
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CLYDE SMITH, VICE CHAIRMAN ~ 
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",,/ 

JOHN COBB 
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ED GRADY ---
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HAL HARPER ,./ 

MIKE KADAS / I 
/ 

AL MEYERS v' 

JOAN MILES 
// 

MARY LOU PETERSON ...--
t // BOB RANEY 

RANDE ROTH ~. 

.-

ANGELA RUSSELL / 

BRUCE SIr-ION / 

BILL STRIZICH / 

STAFF: EQC HUGH ZACKHEIM 

I 

CS-30 



Natural Resources Committee 
February 11, 1987 
Page 12 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to corne before 
the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m. 

TOM' JONES, Chairman--/ 
/' 
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Chairman 

MOTION: Rep. Cobb moved the amendments to HB 39 DO PASS. A 

roll call vote wa~ requested by the Chairman. The motion CARRIED 

13-5. 
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EXH!BIT_ (I) 
J.\(ontana Oil & Gas Association DATE_ 2.:f.1.:J3..7--

P.U. Drawer D HB_tO..3,-·· ~--~ 
Shelby, \t,)[ltana 51.)4 i' 4 

HOUSE NATURAL RESOURCES 
MR. CHAIRMAN, & COMMITTEE 

Febuary 11,1987 

HB-631 

An act to reduce the size of the Board of Oil & Gas Conservation, 
and to Amend the qualification requirements for the members; 
Amending section 2-15-3303, MCA, and providing an immediate 
effective date. 

Board would consist of five members, two from Oil & Gas industry 
with three years experience producing Oil and or Gas; one land­
owner and or mineral owner, living within oil and or Gas producing 
county, but not associated with Oil and Gas industry; and two 
members of public at large; all to be chosen by Governor; as 
prescribed by above regulation. 

Boards purpose is administrative only, as prescribed in2-15-121. 
Board may hire own personel, and 2-15-121 (2) (d) does not apply. 
The board may also prescribe duties and annual salary of four 
professional staff positions. 

Board is designated as a quasi-judicial board for purposes of 
2-15-124. Act is effective upon passage and approval of this 
bill. 

We feel a five member board has proven sufficient in the past; 
and because of oil slump, resulting in reduced work load, it 
is proper to ask for a two member reduction as a cost saving; 
still meeting all criteria as to member designation. With only 
two oil and Gas related members, other groups should be able 
to be represented, if proper lObbying is done by concerned 
groups wishing to gain membership on the board. 

Oeov >~ "I'1J1JIJO~"."..~..u ~I r:l Abeli~ 
LOb~for 
MONTANA OIL & GAS ASSOCIATION. 



TESTIMONY FOR DEPARTMENT OF STATE LANDS 
ON HARD ROCK LEGISLATION 

(2-11-76, Rm 312-B, 1:00 P.M.) 

( ~) EXHIBIT ____ _ 

DATE .z..·11·87 
HB h6ff 

Several changes to the Metal Mine Reclamation Act are being proposed in 
order to provide more practical regulation for mining operations under the Act. 
These changes will result in a more consistent and realistic regulatory ap­
proach regarding exploration, extraction, and beneficiation of these resources. 

Under the current Act, if the mineral processing operation qualifies for 
the Small Miners Exclusion, the operation is excluded from review and reclama­
tion bonding requirements by the Department, regardless of its potential for 
environmental harm. Amending the Act to require any operator who uses a 
mineral processing reagent to acquire an operating permit would reduce the 
number of small operations which contribute to environmental degradation. The 
Departmental expertise would assure the operation is designed and managed in an 
environmentally sound manner from the beginning. The reclamation bond require­
ment would insure the operation is reclaimed in an environmentally acceptable 
manner. 

Another of the proposed changes relates to the federal mining law which re­
quires a minerals claimant to perform a minimum amount of assessment work on 
unpatented claims each year. It is estimated that the occurrence of claimants 
within Montana who hold federal small claim groups (ten claims or less) number 
in the hundreds or thousands. Regulation of these small assessment activities 
under the exploration license as is currently required is unrealistic. If this 
Bill is enacted, it would allow miners to comply with federal laws, and yet, 
not be required to obtain an exploration license for a very small disturbance. 
The Department estimates that disturbance resulting from these assessment 
activities (16,000 sq. ft. per claim) would be comparable to mining disturbanc­
es currently excluded by the Act. 

Finally, current regulation denies the Small Miner Exclusion for those 
operators who presently have an operating permit issued by the Department. 
Additional mines proposed by these operators are required to obtain an operat­
ing permit regardless of how nominal the mining impacts may be. This require­
ment creates an economic hardship and permitting burden on both the operator 
and DSL which is not commensurate with the level of mining activity. A more 
meaningful approach would be to deny Small Miner Exclusions only to those 
operators who propose the exclusion within the boundaries of an operating 
permit, or propose to use certain processing reagents which pose a high poten­
tial for environmental harm. 
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A TESTI:,DNY BEFORE THE HOUSE NATURAL RESOURCES COMvtITIEE ASKING THAT 

HOUSE BILL ~29 BE AMENDED 

Mr. Chai rman : 

My name is Mary Ann Sharon and if I could take just a moment of your 

time to sumnarize my testimony and the testimonies of my colleagues. 

1. The permit and the bonding required for an operating permit would 

either stop the small operator, force him to go to another state, or force 

him into non-compliance with the law. 

2. A small miner who seeks to mill must have a Grotmd Water Pollution 

Control Permit which spells out his requirements. The penalty is a $10,CXX).OO 

a day fine. Thi ~ l5> ~o 1.1 ~~ \~ ccJ. t~ 
3. The relatively few tons of a small mine operator s~ has damaged 

no one.. ··."'fhe potential hazard,:!~e the operations \I.~th thousands of tons of 
~{\ 

solution .11\~ ().J.e ever present threat to grotmd water for many miles arotmd. 

4. House Bill 629 ~'ould severely burden the present meager staff of 

The Hard Rock Mining Division to the point of bogging it down so that no 

one ~ould receive adequate service. The passage of this bill \I.~ll require 

funding and it is asked if it should have a fiscal note. 

Such legislation during a time of tight money \I.'ould certainly not be 

needed and \I.'ould be inappropriate. 



THE SOUTHHEST MONTANA MININ:; DEVELOPMENT 

AND INVESTMENT COUNCIL 

A Testimony before the House Natural Resources Comnittee asking that 

House Bill 629 be amended by Mary Ann Sharon. 

Mr. Chairman: 

For the record my name is Mary Ann Sharon, an attorney from Dillon, 

l-bntana, representing the Southwest Montana i'lining l~velopment and Investment 

Council. 

Mr. Chairman, our group assembles finances for high risk ventures that 

promise an appropriate return. We like mining and particularly after costs 

and the rate of return carl be estimated. We prefer ventures beyond exploration 

and find interesting projects that are profitable because of the cutting edge 

of current technology. 

We support and take comfort in the statutes, rules and regulations. He 

feel all interested parties should be informed ~~th accurate and timely 

information. Similarly, we use both professional and practical people and 

we like to think that ~Te are providing a valuable service. We feel that the 

changes proposed in House Bill 629 would be most discouraging. 

tvlr. Chairman, House Bill 629 seeks to amend 82-4-303, 82-4-305 and 

82-4-335 :::0 prohibit the use of chemical reagents under the Small Miners' 

Exclusion Permit. 

Mr. Chairman, ~e oppose these changes but support the new section 

for the prospecting permit. 

Mr. Chairman, we appreciate the Committee's time restraints and ~~th 

your permission I have ___ people who will make some brief statements 

documenting our conC2rns. 
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A TESTIMONY BEFORE THE HOUSE NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE ASKING ~~-

HOUSE BILL 629 BE AMENDED 

HOOSE NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE - February 11, 1987 

Those heap leaching ore milling under the Small Miners I Exclusion 

are required to secure a Grotmd Water Pollution Control Pennit from the 

~partment of Health. This permit specifically details requirements to 

assure the ground water integrity, holds a $10,000.00 a day hammer over 

one's head and goes through a public notice. Oftentimes more than 60 

days are required. 

This tells me that adequate controls are already in place. 

"_, ___ .. .B.-4.FII~ilm.o.D.Tri •.• b~ •..• ~.Ex.~.~.)~II. ~iiT.u.e •• d •• Y.,.J.8D.uary_.Z1.'.l987 ___ ~ ____ .,., _I ., ....... , Ii' . 

-,Virginia' City finn seeks pennit for gol~ mill ,':, v'.' ~1. 
'i.A Virginia City' based gold . public notice filed by the com- ment. The surface imPQund­

nnrung firm: has applied for a pany Jan. 5. ment is located in the valley 
new ground water, pollution " The operation, according to bottom next. to Alder Creek 
control permit to operate a mill . permit, intends to process an and is reportedlY .. lined with 
for recovery of precious metals; : estimated 25 to 30 tons of . bentonite. : . 

,: ~4;::StJ1tes. Grlillt-;.Gold .. ,·mater~ aper, diY'~ o:~ ,will:. ~~ ... :,: .. ~ ~R!ll!ND water,.monitr~.:..c 
. MiHUigMr'eompany:-rMontani~fl~~ion :..~~eeru ~:~~~~~h~~uJ~rn.~~t~~~ 
LTD, h~s app~ed ~or a permit ed to generate a gold bearing says. .' . . 

, that will expLre in January concentrate, the permit says. , If there are no ObJ~tlons to 
1992 to operate an existing Waste tailings and process' the permit request the depart­
flotation mill for recovery of solutions will be discharged to ment will issue a final deter· 
precious metals,' according to a an existing surface impound- : mination wj.thin,69 days. ( 

'.. , 

_. ~~ .1, ____ . _ . ..-_ 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL ~IE~S 

COGSWELL BU[LD[NC 

PUBLIC NOTICE NO. l'1rGw-~7-02 

February 8, 19~7 

PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOfICE 

The purpose of this notice is to state tne Department's intention to issue 
and/or renew groundwater pollution control permits under the authority of MCA 
75-;-402 and A&'1 16.20.1001 ~~. (i1ontana Groundwater Pollution Control. 
System. ) 

It is the Department's intention to issue one (1) groundwater perlnit. 

APPLICANT LH"ORMArION AND Dt:PART.:1ENr' S TEl'HATIn D£TElU'1INATWNS 

APPLICAl~T l~A.'1E: 

APPLICANr ADvRESS: 

APPLICANT STATUS: 

~ACILrrY LOCATION: 

PE&'1IT NUMrlER: 

AgAu Montoro.Joint Venture 

c/o Carl L. Brown 
305 West Glendale Street 
Dillon, Montana 59725 

New permit 

SW 1/4, SW 1/4, Sec. l~, ros, RlUw 
Beaverhead County 

MGWPCS 0036 

December 31, 1~~2 

This application is for issuance of a permit for a cyanide heap leacn 
operatlon for the recovery of precious metals. rhe proposed heap leacn will 
encompass approximately five acres. fhe operation will utilize cterril-Crowe 
recovery system, initial startup will oe approximately 10,OUO tons ot ore. 
Leach pads and ponds ~ill be double-lined and nave leak detection systems 
lncorporated to insure against leakage of process flulds. Preliminary 
projections indicate that the operation may be expanded to require a DSL 
operating permit based on tonnage. Operational monitoring wlll be required. 
The company plans to develop a water disposal contingency plan involving 
neutralization of CN, irrigation and sOll Chemistry for attenuatiou at heavy 
metals in case of emergency. The proposed expiration date is December 31, 
1992 • 

o V l R 
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A TESTI~lOW BEFORE THE HOUSE NA1URAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE ASKING THAT 

HOUSE BILL 629 BE AMENDED 

Mr. Chairman: 

This bill would require every small miner who seeks to treat ore to 

secure an operating permit. 

I have in my hand a copy of an operating permit issued in 1986 to 

the Channel Mining Company in our area. You will note the rather extensive 

documentation including a cultural resource inventory and assessment that 

deals with Indian arrm-.'l1eads, outhouses, etc. Similarly, on page 33 you 

will note that the suggested bond is $50,000.00. 

The cost of making the application plus the cost of the bond which 

nowadays requires the posting 9f cash in the form of a certificate of 

deposit would force most small operators into non-compliance and would 

certainly seriously curtail the exploration and development of our mineral 

resources. 
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DATE... ~·1I·87 
HB ,qq7 

HOUSE BILL 397 - INTRODUCED BILL 

1. Page 4, line 13. 
Following: "term" 
Insert: ":(i)" 

2. Page 4, line 16. 
Following: "length;" 
Insert: "and (ii) does include an electric transmission line 
with a design caoacity of more than 69 kilovolts and uo to and 
including 115 kilovol~s in which residents ow~ing more than 25% of 
the orooerty comprising the centerline location have not agreed to 
a riqht of way or an option for a right of way with the 
aoolicant." -----
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